
 

 

SBIA Association Member Meeting 
June 18th, 2020 

 
Call to order: 7:35 pm by Mike Halloran  
 
Opening Remarks 

• Board has been planning- now in Phase 2, hopefully moving to Phase 
3 soon. Will bring a new group of guidelines. 

• Operation based on the health and safety of all members.  Will follow 
the guidelines of the state. 

• Managing, not policing guidelines.  Will be up to members. 
• Sub Committee Plan developed and presented to the board. 
• Decisions and changes will be made as we progress through the 

phases. 
 
Presentation of Summer Plan - Develop by Subcommittee and 
Approved by the SBIA Board on June 17, 2020: 
 
Guiding Principal and Global Rules 

• Health and Safety are top priority 
• Follow CDC, state and local guidelines 
• Wear a mask when social distancing not possible 
• Encourage following of guidelines but will not be responsible for 

enforcing them 
• Reserve the right to change rules as needed based on changing 

conditions 
• Incumbent upon members to follow the rules 
• Rules will be posted 
• Beach, courts and playground are open to use at YOUR OWN RISK 

 
Beach (Phase 2) 

• No groups larger than 10 people 
o Groups must be 6 feet apart from other groups 

• Masks worn when social distancing isn’t possible 
• People exiting have right of way 
• Beach games are prohibited 
• Suggest bringing a pool noodle to measure distance from neighbors 
• Members may not save space 



 

 

• Please refrain from having guests if possible 
• Raft will not be put in at this time- may be put in later- too challenging 

for lifeguards to manage. 
• Stay at home if you have a fever (100.4 or higher) or feel unwell. 

 
Phase 3 

• TBD once state releases updated guidelines 
 
Beach Support 

• Association has Hired Beach Patrol - Kevin Casey 
• Will be wearing a lime green shirt while working 
• Hours of work: 10am-3pm weekdays, 10-4 weekends 
• Responsibilities: Largely social distancing issues, especially in the 

beginning the Summer 
o Verifying membership 
o Monitoring beach to determine capacity, group size, etc. 
o Assisting members in choosing a safe beach space 
o Helping to de-escalate any arguments or issues that may arise 
o Monitoring group size 
o Carry-In, Carry-Out Trash Policy.  No barrels in order to avoid 

“lidless” recommendation per state guidelines (seagull issue).  
Keeps lifeguards safe from handling trash. 

o Membership Cards should be visible at the beach.  Each family 
gets one card.   

o Membership cards can be picked up for the next two weekends 
at the beach entrances (6/20-6/21 and 6/27-6/28 from 10 am to 
3 pm)  or at Rich McCarthy’s house. 

 
Beach Safety Protocols: 

• Lifeguards will have temperatures taken and recorded 
• Beach Patrol Guard will have temperature taken 
• Full PPE for lifeguards 
• Training will include practicing on how to handle emergency 

situations during  COVID-19 Era 
 
Swimming Lessons: 

• Youngest Classes (Tadpole, Guppy and Minnow) will require a parent 
or caregiver in the water with them. Four children plus caregiver in 
each group.  Classes will be capped at 12 per class. 



 

 

• Older classes (Dolphin and Shark) will be placed in groups of nine 
with one guard.  Classes will be capped at 27 per class. 

• Swimmers are required to bring their own personal kickboards and 
pool noodles.  

 
Activities/Events 

• No planned events until after July 4th, including movies 
• Will reassess in July 
• Activities and events listed on website 
• Horrible Parade cancelled this year for safety reasons 
• Check new NSB Instagram page for updates (link is on the SBIA 

website) or follow us on Instagram at NSB2020 
• Zoom Bingo (Kids and Adults) 

o Kids Bingo - June 24 at 7 pm 
o Adult Bingo - June 26 at 7 pm 

• Please volunteer to help with events! All ages welcome for 
volunteers. Email Sarah directly swlordy@aol.com 

• Tennis lessons have been cancelled for this year 
 
Store 

• Online Ordering starts on June 20 
• Orders will be available for pickup one day after ordering 
• Buyers will receive a confirmation email letting the buyer know their 

order is ready for pickup at the store 
 
Grounds 

• Playground is currently open for Phase 2 with signage regarding 
guidelines for usage.  Help your children follow guidelines. 

• Tennis court open for pickleball, tennis and basketball drills 
• Not opening porta-potties at this time 
• Trash Policy - “Carry In, Carry Out” from the beach 
• Little Free Library will be put in on Friday, June 19th 
• Kayak stickers/slots allocated with membership sign-up; pickup with 

membership cards. Don’t remove old Kayak stickers will work for this 
year 

 
Answers to Chat Questions: 

• Golf carts cannot be used unless registered and insured 
• Illumination Night still planned, will have updates 



 

 

• Renters use owner’s membership card; renters will not get their own 
cards 

• Working on getting packages to Members that will have renters to 
give them more info 

 
Check website for information and updates on events. 
 
Adjournment 
Meeting adjourned at 8:15pm. 


